

Landscore Primary School Newsletter - No. 2 Spring 2020

Friday 17th January 2020

PE Kit Reminder

Children in years 2-6 need to have a PE kit in school for every PE session. Please be aware of the safety risks involved in wearing inappropriate clothing, footwear or jewellery in PE sessions. Hair must always be tied back and earrings must be removed or taped with Micropore (this needs to be sent into school and put in your child's PE bag).

Trainers must be worn for outdoor games as they give additional support and protection.

However, these must not be the same shoes as

worn in class.





Dear Parents and Carers,

Dates for your diary

Friday 27th March

Monday 3rd February 2:30pm Tuesday 4th February 6:00pm Wednesday 5th February Tues 11th & Thurs 13th February Mon 17th- Fri 21st February Friday 28th February Wednesday 4th March 2:30pm Thursday 5th March Thursday 19th March

- NSPCC Parents' workshop
- PTA Meeting
- Years 1 & 2 Pirate Day and Open afternoon
- Parents' evenings
- Half term break
- Great Hall Music Concert Year 6
- Year 1 Parents' meeting for Phonics
- World Book Day (Information to follow)
- EYFS (2:30pm) and Team 3 (3:00pm) Open afternoons
- Last day of term (Wear your own clothes day)

NSPCC Assemblies The NSPCC will be delivering their *Speak out. Stay safe.* programme on Monday 20th January. This is a nationwide programme and with the help of their friendly mascot Buddy, they'll be presenting an assembly to the children and also providing a workshop for Years 5 and 6 and a parent workshop on Monday 3rd February.

As a charity, the NSPCC can only provide these vital resources thanks to the financial support and generosity of their supporters. As a school, we have chosen to support the valuable work of the NSPCC by taking part in a fundraising event, a 'Landscore Dance-a-thon', and I would really value your support and encouragement. More information on how you can support their work will follow on Monday.

What is the *Speak out*. *Stay safe*. programme? Through child-friendly, interactive assemblies and workshops their specially trained staff and volunteers will give our children information about how to keep themselves safe from harm and how to get help if they have any worries, sensitively discussing issues like bullying and sexual abuse, without using scary words or adult language. If you would like any more information about the *Speak out*. *Stay safe*. programme you can come in to speak to me or visit the NSPCC website nspcc.org.uk/buddy

Congratulations to our Boccia team, Imogen Leyman, Fern Gregory, Jamie Palfeman and Ethan Rogers, who played in a Boccia tournament last week. The team did incredibly well, playing against 9 teams in total, and won a place in the finals which took place this week. Ethan Rogers received an award for 'Passion in the spirit of the Games' and Imogen received an award for Honesty. All of the children played brilliantly as a team and represented the school fabulously.



Congratulations also to Maci Rogers and Rhys Squance who have both achieved their latest swimming award. Maci has achieved her Rainbow 15m and Rhys has been awarded his STAnly level 3. Very well done to you both and keep up the great work with your swimming.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.

Debbie Main